RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL
REFUSAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION CONTINUED
APPLICATION NO:  3/2014/0826                       DECISION DATE: 30/10/14
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Change of use from Shippon to 4 bedroom detached house, replacement of concrete  block boundary wall with natural dry stone wall

	AT:
	Mill House Farm Chipping Road Chaigley BB7 3LS

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):


	1
	The proposal would result in the creation of a new dwelling in a remote countryside location in the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, which would be isolated from services and facilities and would result in future occupants relying on the private car to access services.  The proposal does not therefore comprise sustainable development and is  contrary to Policies ENV1, G5, H2, H15 and H17 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan, Policies DMG1, DMG2, DMH3, DMH4 and DME4 of the emerging Core Strategy and the National Planning Policy Framework.



	2
	The proposal would result in the creation of an isolated dwelling that fails to reflect the highest standards in architecture, raise the standard of design within the rural context or result in a significant enhancement in its immediate setting.  Furthermore, the proposal fails to conserve or enhance the landscape and scenic beauty of the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, a designated heritage asset, resulting in significant harm to the character and visual amenities of the Forest of Bowland AONB.  The proposal is therefore contrary to the National Planning Policy Framework, Policies G1 and ENV1 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan and Key Statements DS1, DS2, EN2 and EN5 and Policies DMG1, DMG2, DMH4 and DMH5 of the emerging Core Strategy (Including Proposed Main Modifications).  


	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.

	
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.

	JOHN HEAP
DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES
	
	


2

